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The fifty-third Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 12:05 p.m. EDT.
Self-introductions of state staff and industry were made by those in attendance.

Chairman Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules.  
Bill Bronrott, FMCSA, announced that Julie Otto has been replaced by Jose Rodriguez to work with the Board.

Jose Rodriguez, FMCSA, advised the Board that confirmation letters (the agency/industry association is listed for new members, as announced) were sent yesterday to:

Chairman Avelino Gutierrez


Vice Chairman Robert Pitcher


Lee (Woody) Chambers - OOIDA


Eugene Eckhardt – Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission


Monroe Gingerich – C.H.I Overhead Doors, Arthur, IL

David Lazarides


William Leonard


Scott Morris – Alabama Public Service Commission

Richard Schweitzer


Robert Voltmann
Attendance:  Board of Directors:

Present - Sandy Bowling, Bill Bronrott, Woody Chambers, Gene Eckhardt, Avelino Gutierrez, Monroe Gingerich, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Scott Morris, Angel Oliver, and Bob Pitcher.
Absent - Buddy Covert, Frank LaQua, Rick Schweitzer, and Bob Voltmann.
The agenda was approved. 
The minutes of the July 8, 2010, Board meeting were approved. 

Dick Henderson provided an update regarding UCR legislation and reauthorization.

Sandy Bowling advised that the State of Indiana have agreed to sponsor future board meetings.  
Chairman Gutierrez stated a method of calling in where each caller will pay for their own long distance changes in a bridge-type format is being explored and will ideally be resolved by the next Board meeting.  Bill Quade, FMCSA, previously provided a response to the Board which advised it is acceptable for the Board to utilize a method of conference calling where all users incur costs.
Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  The Revenue and Fees Subcommittee recommends the UCR fee structure for 2011 remain the same as 2010.  Mr. Leonard moved to leave the UCR fee structure for 2011 the same as 2010. The motion passed unanimously.  Chairman Gutierrez will draft a letter advising FMCSA of such and will forward to Vice Chairman Bob Pitcher within the next week for his review and changes.  
Bill Leonard provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.   Bills have been sent to the states with expected disbursement from the UCR Depository for registration years 2007 ($60,000), 2008 ($150,000) and 2009 ($1.3 million).  The Depository Subcommittee has asked for collection data from the various systems and anticipates the first depository disbursement for RY2010 will be about $12 million.  

Dave Lazarides provided the reports of the UCR Systems Subcommittee and the Best Practices Subcommittee.
Sandy Bowling advised some carriers are receiving tickets as 2010 UCR data that is not on SAFER due to glitches in the system on May 10, 11, 19, and 30.
Ms. Bowling advised that, when looking at data on SAFER, the “registration update” date is the date paid while the “date record update” is the date loaded.  SAFER will show both dates and enforcement personnel should look at the date paid.  Ms. Bowling advised staff should let her know of any records that need to be reloaded.  
SAFER Architecture Configuration Control Board (ACCB) is working on the details for the carrier name to be listed on the SAFER UCR site for enforcement.  The current plan is to associate the MCMIS carrier name at the time of the UCR upload.  Mr. Lazarides intends to ask SAFER ACCB to always display the current carrier name as shown on the MCMIS record, regardless of name at the date of payment.

FMCSA performs various checks against the UCR records that may be causing rejections.  Mr. Lazarides intends to request only the DOT # check in the future.
Angel Oliver asked for clarification between the percentages shown on the national UCR system report vs. the UCRlink report.  Mr. Lazarides explained the national UCR system report shows the total number of registrations performed by a state regardless of the registrant’s base state. The UCRlink report shows a state’s registration percentage calculated as the total number of carriers from that state that have registered (“Registered”) for that year divided by the sum of “Registered” plus the unregistered UCR universe of carriers from that state.
Scott Morris advised he will ensure the UCRlink percentages are posted on the NARUC/NCSTS website in the future.
Pursuant to Chairman Gutierrez’s request, Mr. Leonard advised the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee will have a recommendation at the next meeting as to when 2011 registration should begin.
Jerry Clark, Pennsylvania PUC, commented FMCSA has issued a ruling that bus operations may exempt intrastate vehicles when calculating UCR fees contrary to the UCR Q&A.   He will forward the email to Chairman Gutierrez who will forward it to Terry Willert and the Board.  Either the new Procedures Subcommittee Chairman can review it and return a recommendation to the Board on revising the Q&A document or Terry Willert may offer an opinion.

A question was posed concerning vehicle registrants and UCR vs. the Q&A as shown on page 12.  Chairman Gutierrez said he would either ask the new Procedures Subcommittee Chairman can review it and return a recommendation to the Board on revising the Q&A document or Terry Willert may offer an opinion.

Sandy Bowling advised that a recent Federal Register stated that the FMCSA will no longer issue DOT numbers to registrants effective September 1, 2011.  This will affect leasing companies paying UCR fees.  She intends to discuss this with PRISM staff next week.  She will forward the Federal Registration publication to Chairman Gutierrez for future Board discussions.

Angel Oliver asked about state enforcement contacts (necessary if assisting in providing information based upon a ticket issued).  Sandy Bowling said she maintains a personal list and will be happy to share said information with Ms. Oliver.
Chairman Gutierrez advised it is still uncertain whether a NCSTS winter meeting will be held, which in turn will determine if a Board face-to-face meeting will occur.  He will keep the Board advised as updates occur.
Chairman Gutierrez asked Mr. Bronrott if he would pass the Board’s appreciation to Ms. Julie Otto for her exemplary work with the UCR Board.  Mr. Bronrott stated he would not only do so, but would add his own appreciation for her efforts. 

Ms. Bowling advised the same phone number and pass code used for today’s meeting will be valid for the next Board Meeting.  Ms. Rodriguez will attempt to have that information placed in the next UCR Board Meeting publication.

Future Board meetings are scheduled for:


Thursday, September 9, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

Thursday, October 14, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference
The Board adjourned at 2:19 p.m. EDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on September 9, 2010
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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